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President’s FY 2019 Budget Would Give TTB Criminal
Authority over Alcohol

Article By:

Food, Beverage and Agribusiness at McDermott

Earlier this week the Trump Administration presented its Fiscal Year 2019 Budget Proposal. While
many portions of a president’s proposed budget do not get enacted, such proposals provide insight
into the thinking of the administration.

With respect to the alcohol beverage industry, the budget proposal would transfer to the Alcohol and
Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau the remaining (criminal) authority the old Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco
& Firearms (ATF) has over alcohol beverages, stating:

ATF would transfer the entirety of its alcohol and tobacco regulatory and enforcement responsibilities
to the Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau (TTB) in the Department of the Treasury. This
transfer would enable the ATF to hone its focus on activities that protect U.S. communities from
violent criminals and criminal organizations, while consolidating duplicative alcohol and tobacco
enforcement mechanisms within the TTB.

We suspect TTB would welcome an expansion of its authority to include criminal matters involving
alcohol (e.g., diversion a/k/a “bootlegging”).
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